

Wood End Road, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton, WV11 1YQ Tele: 01902 558940

email: woodendprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk

Headteacher: Miss S Sharma Deputy Headteacher: Mr J Sheard Assistant Headteacher: Mrs F Bellenger

Spring 4	28th February 2020

Dates for your	Please make a note of these
diary	ricase make a note of these
Monday 02.03.20	Y6 SAT's parent meeting - 5:00pm
Monday 02.03.20 & Friday 06.03.20	Y3 Learn to Ride Training Sessions
Tuesday 10.03.20	Y3 Romans Day in school
Wednesday 11.03.20	Y5 visit to Sarehole Mill
Wednesday 11.03.20	Y4 Bikeability Training
Thursday 12.03.20	Big Bang Science trip
Friday 13.03.20	Sports Clothes Day - see over
Tuesday 17.03.20	Maths Challenge at Wolverhampton Girls' High
Wednesday 1.04.20	Year 2 Easter Service - more information to follow
Week commencing Monday 16.03.20	Living Eggs in school
Friday 3.04.20	Break-up for Easter holidays
Monday 20.04.20	Return to school - 8:55am
Tuesday 21.04.20	Skipping Workshop
Thursday 23.04.20	Y4 visit to Cadburyworld
May 2020	KS1 SATs
Thursday 07.05.20	Local elections - school closed to all pupils
Friday 08.05.20	Bank Holiday - school closed to all pupils
11.05.20 - 14.05.20	KS2 SATs
Tuesday 19.05.20	School Class Photographs
Friday 22.05.20	Break-up for half-term
Monday 01.06.20	Return to school - 8:55am
Week com. 08.06.20	KS1 - Year 1 Phonics Screening
Tuesday 07.07.20	Parents' Evening - 3:30 - 7:00pm
Friday 17.07.20	Break-up for Summer holidays
Monday 20.07.20	Inset Day - school closed to all pupils

Punctuality - we would like to thank everyone for their continued efforts to arrive at school before 8:55am. We have noted an improvement in the amount of children arriving on time.

Dear parents/carers,

Welcome back, we hope that you had a good halfterm break although it may haven been a wet one.

We have put some key dates on the Newsletter up to the end of this academic year. Please make a note of these. We will add more dates as they become available.

We had an excellent theatre production of 'Around the World in 80 Days' in school on Thursday. See over for more details.

We will also be supporting Sports Relief this halfterm with children being able to come to school in sportswear in exchange for a small donation.

If we are due any inclement weather, school closures will be announced on local radio and you will receive a text message from school.

Miss Sharma

CORONAVIRUS: PUBLIC INFORMATION

For more information, please see the updates from Public Health England and follow the guidelines.

The Government and NHS are well prepared to deal with this virus. You can help too.

Germs can live on some surfaces for hours.

To protect yourself and others:

- Cover your mouth and nose with a tissue or sleeve (not your hands) when you cough or sneeze.
- Bin the tissue, and to kill the germs, wash your hands with soap and water, or use a sanitiser gel.
- If you have arrived back from China within 14 days follow the specific advice for returning travellers.

This is the best way to slow the spread of almost any germs, including Coronavirus.

Find out more at gov.uk/coronavirus



World Book Day

World Book Day has begun early at Wood End.

The activities commenced yesterday with a performance of **Around the**World in 80 days by 'The West End in Schools Theatre Company'.



This was an excellent production and thoroughly enjoyed by both staff and children.

Activities are continuing over the next few days with each class focusing on a different country.









Mathletics

 Please find attached your child's World Book Day token. These may be exchanged for one of the FREE World Book Day books or £1.00 off a book of your choice costing £2.99 or more at local booksellers.

Sports Relief

Friday 13th March 2020

We are raising money for charity. Could we ask for a £1.00 donation per child to wear their sportswear in school on Friday 13th March.

During this week a group of our children will also be participating in a story writing activity with other schools from around the city.

All money raised will be shared between Sports Relief and Exeter Ethiopia Link School Library Project.

Donations can be made online via Sims Pay in the Events tab or you can send cash in on the day.

Thank you for your support.



Mathletics

We will be introducing a new online Maths site to the children over the next few weeks.

Your child will be able to access the site at home and will bring home their passwords and log-on details soon.

Please encourage your child to use this site which has interactive activities, games and challenges.

Your child's teacher will be able to see what they have been accessing at home.

Reminder: a full PE kit should be kept in school at all times.

Please could you ensure that earrings are removed on PE days. Thank you